

## RECEIVED 2012 OCT 29 AM 9: 50

Henry Walker Direct: 615.252.2363 Fax: 615.252.6363 hwalker@babc.com

T.R.A. DOCKET ROOM

October 26, 2012

Larry Borum
Director, Gas Pipeline Safety Division
Tennessee Regulatory Authority
460 James Robertson Parkway
Nashville, TN 37243-0505

Re: Report of Natural Gas Safety

Inspection Report #11-211 Docket No. 12-00111

Dear Mr. Borum:

Pursuant to T.R.A. Rule 1220-4-5-.47(6)(a), the Knoxville Utilities Board ("KUB") submits this response to the "Report of Natural Gas Safety Inspection Report #11-211" filed in the above-captioned docket on November 5, 2012.

As you know, there have been many conferences between you and KUB concerning the above-described Report which includes, at pages 12-13, KUB's response and comments. As a result of our meetings, KUB agrees to each of the actions described at pages 14-15 of the Report. One of those proposed actions is a training program developed by KUB in consultation with you. A detailed outline of the training program, along with supporting documentation regarding the development and presentation of the training program, have been provided to you under separate cover. It is KUB's understanding that the training outline and supporting documents have now been approved by you and that, pursuant to T.R.A. Rule 1220-4-5-.47(7)(b), this matter is resolved.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me or KUB if you have any questions about this letter.

Sincerely,

BRADLEY ARANT BOULT CUMMINGS LLP

Henry Walke

HW/mkc

cc: Jean Stone